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SHREWSBURY WIDE LOCAL JOINT COMMITTEE

note of DECISIONS from the meeting 
held on 16th November 2015 
AT THE guildhall, FRANKWELL, SHREWSBURY

Responsible Officer:
Steve Cunningham 



e-mail: steve.cunningham@shropshire.gov.uk Tel 01743 252361 

Committee Members Present:

Shropshire Council:
Alan Mosley




Hannah Fraser
Andrew Bannerman



Pam Moseley
Keith Roberts



Peter Adams

Miles Kenny




Jon Tandy
Jane McKenzie 



Amy Liebich 

Kevin Pardy




Anne Chebsey 

Malcolm Price   



Peter Nutting 

Shrewsbury Town Council:

Alan Townsend 



Ioan Jones
Kath Owen 
There were 18 members of the public present. 

	1.
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
Cllr Alan Mosley was re-elected as Chairman of the meeting. This was proposed by Cllr Miles Kenny and seconded by Cllr Ioan Jones.
	ACTION:

	
	
	

	2.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Shropshire Horticultural Society,  Inspector Graham Preece 
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	3.
4.
	ELECTION OF VICE- CHAIRMAN

Cllr Miles Kenny was elected as Vice- Chairman. This was proposed by Cllr Alan Mosley and seconded by Cllr Pam Moseley.

DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS
Members were reminded that they must not participate in the discussion or voting on any matter in which they have a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest and should leave the room prior to the commencement of the debate.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL UPDATE
Neil Wilcox provided an update on the swimming pool consultation that ended in October and outlined the options for the proposed sites. Over 1,900 surveys were completed and have generated considerable interest and discussion. All the data needs to be analysed before the results are published. A Scrutiny report will be issued next week, with a Cabinet report to follow in February. There has been good stakeholder engagement in the process and Shropshire Council is keen for this to continue and feed into how we make the best decision.  
Cllr Peter Adams commented that he was not happy with the process and the length of time it is taking to reach a decision. 
Steve Cunningham delivered an outline of the new Shropshire Council consultation, called the Big Conversation, being launched later in the week.

This consultation has come about because of the substantial savings that Shropshire Council has to make in the coming years, over and above the £146m that has been removed from the Shropshire Council budget since 2009. By 2021, the Council’s £44m revenue support grant will end. 

The Big Conversation begins with a survey that can be found on the Shropshire Council website: www.shropshire.gov.uk/big-conversation  

The survey will initially be open for three weeks and we hope that as many people as possible will get involved, and will also tell others about the Big Conversation. 
In January and February 2016, there will be focus group meetings across the county involving various groups, including young people, those connected to Adult Social Care, and voluntary and community sector organisations. 

The Big Conversation will take place over the next three to five years and will help to inform budget setting from 2016/17. 

An external expert, Pye Tait, will be providing advice and challenge to the Shropshire Council and Councillors during this process.    
For further information: 
Visit: www.shropshire.gov.uk/bigconversation  
Email: BigConversation@shropshire.gov.uk   
Call: 0345 678 9077 during office hours (9am to 5pm, Monday to Friday).
Councillors were very concerned about the time allocated to the initial survey (three weeks), and compared it to the time allotted to the swimming pool consultation (four months).  A number of Councillors also expressed concern about the questions in the survey, and felt that some of the themes could be seen as misleading and should have been seen by Members first.   
Cllr Alan Mosely stated that he would like the Leader of Shropshire Council to attend a meeting, along with the Chief Executive, to explain the Big Conversation directly to the people of Shrewsbury, and to take questions about the process and the future of the town. This was unanimously agreed by Councillors. 

Cllr Peter Nutting stressed that a conversation about savings needed to take place, and that there should be two meetings in Shrewsbury. 

ACTION: Steve Cunningham to take the concerns and comments back to Shropshire Council, with the request that a public meeting take place to explain the Big Conversation and the savings to be made, as agreed by this LJC 

	SC 

	6.
	SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL UPDATE 
Shrewsbury Town Clerk, Helen Ball, provided an update on the business of Shrewsbury Town Council. 

· Greenfields play area was opened today by the Mayor. Greenfields Primary School is a key consultee in this process

· Quarry play area consultation has had 2,315 respondents and a preferred tender will be awarded in early November

· Commissioned youth activities will start in the new year and STC is in the process of recruiting a youth and community development officer 

· STC has been a consultee on the courts and quarry pool consultation 

· Has been working with developers of the Preston development to look at community facilities in the area
· Leading role in the feasibility and early development work for a community centre on the south Shrewsbury SUE site
· Christmas lights switch on to take place on Wednesday 18th November and Carols in the Square on 16th December  

· Shrewsbury Does Christmas to take place in the Quarry 12 - 13th December

· Has submitted an application to become Sainsbury’s £1,000,000 Waste Less Save More town  

· Has submitted an application to become a Purple Flag Town, acknowledging the night-time economy

· If any community groups would like any of the spare winter bedding plants, they should contact the Town Council 

· STC, Shropshire Council and the Business Improvement District, are working with City ID to develop Wayfinding signage in and around the town centre

AM thanked STC staff for their hard work throughout the year   

	

	7.
	SHREWSBURY FRIENDS OF THE EARTH  
Barbara Phillips, from Shrewsbury Friends of the Earth (FoE), presented its proposal for transport in Shrewsbury, which aims to ease traffic congestion, improve air quality and improve the economy of the town.  
1. Install signs on all routes into town, from outskirts up to gateways, giving real-time information about traffic flow, car parking spaces and prices. Signs guide traffic:  to Park and Ride; to car parks on the near side of town; around the town for destinations beyond Shrewsbury; and around car parks on the far side of the town. 
2.  Restrict vehicle access along High Street, Mardol Head and Shoplatch, as follows:  close these streets to all vehicles except buses, bicycles, and disability scooters from 10am to 3pm Monday to Saturday.  
Why do it?
· Traffic reduction/exclusion leads to growth in local economies. Shrewsbury businesses would benefit. 
· Shrewsbury town centre is an Air Quality Management Area because it breaks the European standard for nitrogen dioxide emissions, which is directly attributable to traffic. This is very damaging to health. 
· Traffic reduction/exclusion is in line with relevant Shropshire Council strategies. 
· A recent survey by Shrewsbury FoE shows that most of the businesses along High Street/Mardol Head/Shoplatch are in favour.

 Lively discussion ensued with a number of points raised:

· Concerns that the exclusions would have a negative effect on trading in the town and where people would be required to park. 

· Support for the approach, with the feeling that there wasn’t a need for through traffic. 
· Town Centre Resident’s Association (TCRA) has concerns that plans were not well researched. They are in support of the basic principle to reduce traffic but are opposed to closing off traffic completely. 
· TCRA would like Automatic Number Plate Registration to measure through traffic to verify the result of the FoE survey.
· Air quality is very poor in the town centre: taxis are a large contributor to this and this needs addressing. Reducing light vehicles and planting more trees would help. 
· Traffic in Wyle Cop is a problem and the proposal for reducing or discouraging traffic is positive. 
· Some Councillors were involved in a three point access plan looking at traffic in the town at SABC. Concerns that exclusion would cause gridlock on the inner ring road of the town 
· Shrewsbury Integrated Transport Plan (SITP) would help to improve the inner ring road, along with the Way Finding project to encourage walking and cycling; could be very positive.  

Cllr Malcolm Price was keen not to discount the information that was presented to the LJC and suggested that the current gas works in the town would be a good opportunity to experiment with some of the traffic solutions. Shrewsbury is unique and it will be difficult to reach a consensus.  

Matt Johnson (Shropshire Council Transport Planning Commissioner) explained that the SITP is a package that works from the outside of the town into the centre, not vice versa. The formal consultation starts in January and he hoped to come back and deliver a presentation to the LJC. A balanced approach is what is needed. 

Cllr Peter Adams (Deputy Portfolio Holder for Transport) reported that there was misinformation regarding the air quality in the town centre. There are seven emission management areas and two where emissions were above the required level. The implementation of the *SCOOT traffic management system has reduced emissions by 9%. The issue of empty buses in the town centre is down to buses dropping passengers off in the High Street and then driving to the bus station without passengers. 
*SCOOT (Split Cycle Offset Optimisation Technique) is a tool for managing and controlling traffic signals in urban areas. It is an adaptive system that responds automatically to fluctuations in traffic flow through the use of on-street detectors embedded in the road 

Cllr Alan Moseley thanked FoE for its presentation. 

	

	8.
	CASTLEFIELDS ACTION TEAM – DANA FOOTPATH 
Cllr Alan Mosely provided an overview of the issues that residents face with the Dana footpath, in particular the 19 steps which makes it impassable for anybody with mobility problems to use, and very difficult to negotiate with a buggy, pram, shopping trolley, etc. Cllr Alan Mosely presented the new plans that were submitted to the Shropshire Horticultural Society (SHS), which requires them to release a small parcel of land to make the scheme viable. However, SHS will not release the land. 

Shrewsbury Town Council agreed the following resolution on the March 16th:  
That this Council expresses great dismay at the continuing attitude of the Shropshire Horticultural Society in preventing access through the forecourt gardens of Shrewsbury Castle to facilitate an improved accessible route from the Dana to Castle Gates.

It therefore calls upon the Shropshire Horticultural Society to respond to the significant demands from residents of Shrewsbury and asks Shropshire Council & Shrewsbury Town Council to do all in their power to ensure that the route is made available to the wider public as soon as possible.

Sue Hamlin, from the Castlefields Action Team (CAT), arranged an online petition and collected 919 signatures on paper and 218 online in support of the new plans.  CAT is in the process of arranging a meeting with the SHS to present the plans.
SHS was not present at the meeting, however, it did submit the following statement, which was read by Cllr Miles Kenny: 
“The Shropshire Horticultural Society is in the process of drawing up a planning application for a proposed footpath route, which will be submitted in the near future.  This is an important site with regard to the Town’s heritage and we are taking the time to ensure the planning application we submit is for an appropriate and suitably high quality scheme.  It is hoped that this route will be acceptable to all parties.”

Cllr Andrew Bannerman was very disappointed that SHS was not present at the meeting and felt that it was blocking the process and urged the LJC to support the new plans. 

Cllr Alan Mosely requested that the LJC adopt the principle of the STC resolution, and that STC and SC call an urgent meeting with SHS officers to investigate legal means to take over the land for the purpose of the footpath, in order to reach a conclusion. The motion was carried unanimously.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be 16th May 2016, date and venue to be confirmed.
Councillor Alan Mosley
Chairman
Signed: ………………………………………………......
Date: ………………………………………………..........
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